Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday May 13, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present included Becky Strand, Diane Rothe and Commissioner Rick Greene.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to amend the agenda to add Diane Rothe from Almelund Lutheran Church to discuss a gambling license.  Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes with corrections from April 8th, 2021 by Supervisor Hoffman.  Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  

Supervisor Hoffman made motion to approve the minutes from the re-organizational meeting of April 8, 2021. The motion was 2nd by Chairman Stovern; all in favor; motion carried.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve the Board of appeals meeting minutes from April 8, 2021.  The motion was 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.

Motion made to approve the minutes from the maintenance person hiring meeting by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the April Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $5,323.84.  The receipts register shows a balance of $219.74 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $151,435.17.  Motion made to approve the treasure’s report by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.
Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Immanual Lutheran Church Gambling License

Diane Rothe presented the gambling license for the church for Turkey Bingo for November of 2021.  Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to accept/sign the license and Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
On-Line Bill Pay

Treasurer Haller would like to continue paying Frontier, MN Revenue, Excel Energy, P.E.R.A. and the IRS electronically.  A motion was made to approve the continuance of this bill pay system by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.
Plow Truck

Motion made to allow Astleford International Trucks to repair the plow truck by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.  The estimated cost for the repair is $4,262.00.

Blue Address Signs
Two address signs need to be ordered for residents who currently do not have the blue emergency signs.  We will get numbers to either Chairman Stovern or Supervisor Mattson and they will be ordered.  

Keys

We need to request to get keys returned from previous staff (Kurt Nelson and Cody Grinell.)  Motion made that Township Supervisors can have keys for the office by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.
Selling of Township Property

Chairman Stovern reported that when selling township property, it needs to be presented for public auction.  Previously there was some interest in a piece of equipment in the junk pile but Chairman Stovern checked on statutes and the township would need to follow the statute.
Township Website

Clerk Lichtscheidl presented her thoughts on what kind of information we would like to have on the website for the township.  After discussion, a motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to move forward with activating a website for $18 per month, this was 2nd by Chairman Stovern; all in favor, motion carried.

Newsletter
Clerk Lichtscheidl shared information to go in the upcoming Newsletter and was given approval to have it sent out.  
TruSpeed Internet

This company is approaching townships and asking for money donations to help this organization to grow.  Commissioner Rick Greene reported that the board would need to get the residents of the township involved in order to do this.  This discussion has been tabled for now. 

Cartway / Petition

Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that we received a letter from attorney, Madigan, Dahl & Harlan, P.A. regarding a cartway petition between residents Wade Haider and Greg and Janet Converse.  Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to forward this information to our attorney at MAT (Minnesota Association of Townships) and take direction from them.  Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Rick Greene
The report on road projects for 2021 include County Road 30 from North Branch to Harris is being resurfaced. There are some culverts being replaced up by Stanchfield with more road work. There are no current projects for Shafer Township for this year.
OLD BUSINESS

Ditch Mower

A motion was made to purchase the ditch mower from Mike Olson for the price of $60,000 by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.    
A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman that the township will borrow the necessary funds to obtain the mower if needed, 2nd by Chairman Stovern; all in favor; motion carried.

Update Road Maintenance

On 325th, there is a repair needed that is about 200 feet long by about 20 feet wide due to a large frost boil.  The estimated cost to fix this is about $12,000.  This will include sub-cutting this area approximately 3 feet deep, hauling in sand, fabric and lime rock.

Farnham needs to know if we are in agreement to seal coat 346th for approximately $17,000.  Supervisor Mattson will find out what the fee would be it doesn’t get repaired in Farnham’s timeline as this price was quoted a while ago.  Once all information is presented, the board will make a decision on how to move forward.  
Upland Road has been re-lime rocked.  

Chloride:  The pricing for chloride has been discussed.  At this time, Chairman Stovern will reach out to NCI to discuss rates and report back at the June meeting.  A discussion will be had in June about how to move forward.

Maintenance Job Description Update / Ad for Paper

Per recommendation of Steve Fenske (Minnesota Association of Townships attorney), an ad will go in the paper reporting that the hours are “as needed.”  Shafer Township will run the ad for 3 weeks and ask for resumes by June 10th to review for our June monthly meeting.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve the updated job description, Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion; all in favor; motion carried.

Review Policies / Ordinances

Policies reviewed, no need to update any of these at this time.
Township Lawn Mowing 
The current contractor reported to Supervisor Mattson that he may have difficulty fulfilling his contract due to a current medical concern. However, the goal is to complete the 2021 season with no guarantees about 2022.  Chairman Stovern will start looking into bids for mowing for 2022 or sooner if needed.

CCATO

Reminder of meeting on May 26, 2021 for all townships.  

Recycle Day Reminder

Recycle day is June 5, 2021 from 9:00 am 12:00 pm.  

Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 am; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson; all in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stover, Chairman
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